Applicant Submission



August 25, 2020

City of Calgary Planning and Development PO Box 2100 STN M (#8076) Calgary, AB T2P 2M5

Attention: Jeff Nielson

Re: Street Name Application for Midfield Heights Outline Plan and Land Use LOC2020-0041

Midfield Heights is an Outline Plan and Land Use application for approximately 24 acres of land within the community of Winston Heights/Mountview. The application has been submitted by City of Calgary Real Estate & Development Services. Within this application the road network requires three new street names.

The City of Calgary Real Estate & Development Services is proposing the following three names for use within Midfield Heights:

- Cirrus
- Nimbus
- Stratus

Midfield Heights is uniquely perched above the Nose Creek Valley with incredible vistas to the North, East and South. Given the sites location and ever-changing vista, the underlying theme for street names is based on the relation of the site to the sky. To reinforce this connection, the proposed street names are based on different cloud types. The reference to the sky is further reinforced by the sites proximity to Calgary's historical airport and the present day Calgary International Airport.

From a historical perspective, the land south of Midfield Heights was part of Calgary's first municipal airport (aka Stanley Jones Airport) in 1929. This airport location was chosen over a location on Old Banff Coach Road due to favourable wind and soil conditions. As residential development continued in the surrounding communities, the airport relocated to its present day location of the Calgary International Airport and the Rutledge Hanger was repurposed in 1945 for vocation training. The Rutledge Hanger still exists today in the Community of Renfrew, south of Midfield Heights. The development of Midfield Heights is within the flight path of several flights from the International Airport. As such, the significance of aviation and the sky will be an ever-present reminder of the history of the area.

Based on the above rationale, we are requesting approval for the street names of Cirrus, Nimbus and



Stratus for use within the development of Midfield Heights.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Ashley Woo

Community Planner, Situated Consulting

cc. Carol-Ann Beswick Senior Project Manager, Real Estate & Development Services